30 April 1990

Rodney K. Kirn 6321 Loudon Elkridge, MD 21227

Dear Mr. Kirn:

I learned this evening, through Bill Carlile, of your father's death. Let me offer the condolences of the Group to you and others of family, however belatedly.

I am enclosing a copy of the April issue of 306th Echoes, which you may find of some passing interest.

I would be most interested in obtaining your father's scrapbook and anyother such "paper" memorabilia you might have. I would only need it for a couple of days, and then would return it to you. I am interested in all such materials as each seems to contain some bit of information that can be added to the jigsaw puzzle.

I will be happy to pay the postage for you to send me the scrap book, and will include a check for it when I return the book.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely yours,

Russell A. Strong Secretary